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Cotter Corporation

ATTN: Mr, David P. Marcott

Y Exccutive Vice President ¢

P. 0. Box 156 .
Colden, Colorade B£04LOL i .

Centlomen:

This refeors to the inspection conducted by Mr. W. B, Crant of our
Region 111 9ffice on April 10 and 2¢, 1974, at your Hazelwood, ‘issoury
site and on April 23, 1874, at your Canon City, Celorado Office of
activities authorized by AEC Source Material License ‘o, sUB-1022.
Reference is also made to the discussions of our findings vith you by
Mr. Grant on April 26, 1974,

The inspection vas an exanination of the fecourissioning ocporations at
the Hezelvood, lissoury site and consisted of intervievs with personnel
of B-k Construction Cempany; coneultants of iekmgs, fdorly, Temliscesn
and Associates; and, an examination of records at the Canon City, Colorade
Office,

The inspection findings shoved that during the piriod of July « October
1973, about 6700 tons of ieached darium sulfate centaining about seven
tons or averaging adout 0.05% natural uranium was scooped up for disposal
wvith dpproxirately 39,000 tons of s01l, and the resulting uranium cone
centration was about .0001%. It is our understancing from your cone
tractor that the raterial wvas then deposited under about 100 foet of
refuse and earth at St. Louis, Missouri County sonitary landfill area

No, 1,

The disposal does not appoar to be within the intent of the Cormission's
regulation, 10 CFR Part “0, to allow alteration of the physical nature

of Source matorial (1.e. didution of solids with no radicactive source
material) in order to obtain & physical mixture which would no longer ‘
be subjected to licensing by the Comaission.
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We have been advised thae the Dircctorate of Licensing (s n recetipt of
your request for license termination, which included the results of th
radfiation Surveys perforred 4t the Hazelwood site. You vill receive

Separate correspondonce concerning that Tequest from the Directorate ot

Ltcon.tng., i
‘ incerely,
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John €, Davio.‘ooputy Director
or Fileld Operations
Dircctorate of Regulatory Operations



